Draft Newsletter – October 2017 
Dear Parishioners,

I am pleased to report on the following subjects.

Potential New Developments 

Progress on the new developments has slowed whilst the developers consider the many responses to their outline planning applications. I would like to thank all of you who submitted objections to the plans. With regard to the west of Nursery Lane development, one issue has been resolved. The proposed secondary access to the site via Meadow Road will be used only until the new through road linking  Nursery Lane and Edward Benefer Way is built and traffic will be limited to a speed of 20mph. Afterwards, the access will be blocked  with bollards and will be restricted to use by pedestrians, cyclists  and emergency service vehicles only.
Eventually, when house building is in progress, at specific stages of the development, money via the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) will be paid to the Parish to provide additional amenities for the village. If you have any specific suggestions, please contact the Parish Office.

New Bus Shelters 
By now, you will have seen two new bus shelters on Grimston Road, one near Deas Road and the other on the opposite side close to the Woodlands Care Home. These were part funded via the Parish Partnership Fund provided by Norfolk County Council. Parish Partnership funding will continue into 2018 – 2019. At the appropriate time, the Parish Council will be submitting bids to part fund three more bus shelters. One at St Augustine’s Way/ Castle Acre Close Bus Stop and the other two at the ASDA/Parish Allotments Bus stop and the Bus stop opposite Sandy Lane, respectively.

Beer Festival 
Over the August Bank Holiday weekend a two day Beer Festival took place on The Green, organised jointly by South Wootton Events Committee and the Vancouver Round Table. It was very well attended and a significant sum of money was raised for a local charity. However, a number of complaints were made by local residents objecting, particularly, to the excessive noise and timing of the music on both evenings. The Parish Council gave permission for the event to take place but was not involved in any of the organisation. Nevertheless, the Parish Council wishes to apologise for the discomfort felt by residents. At our October meeting, after fully discussing the matter, the Parish Council decided they would consider holding a Beer Festival on the Green next year, subject to strict conditions, should a request be forthcoming.
 

SWiB 
Congratulations to our SWiB volunteers as, once again, South Wootton received a Silver Gilt award from the Anglia in Bloom committee in the ‘small town category’. Only a small group, they work very hard throughout the year to keep the village looking its best. Anyone who would like to join them would be very welcome and should contact the SWiB chairperson, Mrs Diana Gotts on 676043.

South Wootton Bat Survey 
As last year, the Norfolk Bat Survey Team set up a bat acoustic recording kit on the meadow adjacent to the Parish Office to monitor bat activity overnight, in late August. The equipment recorded a diverse collection of bat species zooming about the skies in the vicinity of the Parish building. A full list of the types of bat identified can be obtained from the Parish Office.

Wootton Park 200 Club 

Now entering its second year, the 200 Club has proved to be successful and 1st, 2nd and 3rd prizes winners are notified every month. We are always looking to increase the number of members. Please contact the Parish Office for more details on how to join.

Caddy Liners 
By now, you should be aware that the Borough Council will no longer be stocking liners for the food waste caddies. In future, food waste can be placed in corn starch liners, plastic bags, paper bags, newspaper and any type of small bin liners. However, waste food should not be placed directly into the caddy as it will not be collected.

Yours sincerely,

David Price

Chairman of the Parish Council
